Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

Approved Minutes

March 5, 2010






9:00 AM-11:00 AM

Physics Research Building Conference Room 4138

ATTENDEES: Andereck, Daniels, David, Fredal, Gustafson, Hallihan, Harvey, Highley, Hubin, Huffman, Jenkins, Krissek, Masters, Miller, Mumy, Shabad, Shanda, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen, Williams
Guests: A. Collier, J. Hobgood, P. Nini, T. Lemberger, A. Kalish 
Agenda

 

1. Items from Chair

      
    A. Approval of 2-19-10 minutes
Shanda, 2nd Krissek, unanimously approved

    B. Neuroscience Minor Revision expedited
· Name and number of credit hours of one of the foundational courses was changed: Psychology 313, which used to be “Introduction to Psychobiology” (4 cr.), becomes “Introduction to Behavioral Neuroscience” (5 cr.).
· Change credit hours for advanced electives: from 17 to 16 credit hours.
· Suggestion: Include information about advisor to report to.
Shanda, 2nd Highley, unanimously approved


    C. Agricultural and Extension Education Minor revision expedited 
· Credit hours change from 20 to 22 hours. (AEE 342 going from 3 to 5 credit hours.)
Shanda, 2nd Highley, unanimously approved

2. Design Minor Revision (Guest: Paul Nini) 
A. Overview presented by P. Nini: 
· The minor was launched 3 or 4 years ago. It is meant to serve students who wish content related to design. Minor has become very successful. Wayne Carlson (former Chair of Dept. of Design) used to monitor each student individually. Yet, now it has become difficult to meet with each student. The minor is being changed so that students do not have to meet with Dept. chair individually anymore. SIS can track the minor automatically. In addition, courses have been eliminated and/or updated. The name is changing as well; this change is reflective of dept name change (from “Industrial, Interior, & Visual Communication Design Minor” to “Design Minor”). Current wording in the minor description creates perception that students can create a minor with a specialization similar to the Bachelor of Science in Design major programs. This is somewhat misleading. The revised minor will be described in more general terms, and discipline-specific categories that currently appear on the ASC minor sheet will be eliminated.
· Q: What about the Theatre courses in the minor? A: They have been there for a long time. Many students take these courses.
B. Overview by Mitch Masters (chair for A&H CCI Subcommittee on 2-15-10)
· The Arts and Humanities subcommittee identified no substantive issues with this proposal but noted that the listings of some of the elective courses needed to be brought into conformity with the current denominations. In addition, the committee recommended a further simplification in the minor sheet so that the electives were not discussed in two different places and were not broken into (irrelevant) subcategories.

Letter of subcommittee chair serves a motion to approve, 2nd Huffman, unanimously approved 

3. Subcommittee Updates (including ULAC) 
A. Arts & Humanities Subcommittee: 

· English 367.01-05 non-Honors & Honors were unanimously approved for 2nd writing; 367.02 and 367.02H were also unanimously approved for A&H—Analysis of Texts and Works of Art—Literature for BS students only.
· Chinese 210.02 unanimously approved for Foreign Language GEC status. It’s an intensive summer program. Women’s Studies 110 unanimously approved for Cultures & Ideas.
· Women’s Studies/English 282 unanimously approved for Cultures & Ideas.
· Arts Entrepreneurship New Minor: unanimously approved.
B. Sciences Subcommittee:
· Women’s Studies/English 282 (cross-listed): approved with contingency for Diversity US. Women’s Studies 282 was originally numbered 380. The Department was asked to change its number to 282, which they did.
· Geography 465: This course in geopolitics was unanimously approved for 2. Breadth: B. Social Science (2) Organizations and Polities. 
C. Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee:
· ASC 337 (Introduction to Nonprofit Organizations): sent back (because of overlap with a Professional Pathways seminar, ASC 338, on the same topic)

· Subcommittee unanimously approved a set of guidelines for converting freshman seminars (and professional pathways) to semesters. The subcommittee agreed that as a rule all seminars will be 1 credit hour. If somebody really wants to make a case for 2 credits, there might be an exception, but in general we will hold on to 1 credit hour. The subcommittee also discussed the implication of the following statement in the proposal: “The Director will do initial comparison of quarter syllabi against the semester version and send those deemed necessary to the committee for input/review. New course proposals will automatically be sent to committee for approval.”
· Follow-up: Q: How many freshman seminars are offered? A: Mid-teens to twenty.

· Some freshman seminars were approved several years ago and are not currently offered on a regular basis. Chinwe Okpalaoka will probably ask faculty whether they wish to convert their courses.

· Q: Why will a syllabus be asked for semester conversion? Usually no syllabus is required. 
· A: L. Krissek: Not sure, but probably because there is no department involved. (Those courses are attached to an individual, not a department.). To guarantee that there is some oversight. 
· TG: There may be 40-60 freshman seminars on record.
· Freshman seminars are used heavily for recruiting; currently faculty are paid $2500 for first time and $1500 for subsequent times offering the course.

· Freshman Seminar: Hanson & Noyes (“Scuttlebutt, Hooah, and Yellow Ribbons: The Folklore of War and Wartime”): approved with contingency.
· At its next meeting, the Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee will be looking at more freshman seminars and the proposed Sexuality Studies major.
D. Assessment Subcommittee:
· Approved the General Education Curriculum Category Assessment report. 

· Spent time looking at majors assessment reporting requests for 2010: shift from data collection to advocacy and analysis.
· Three basic questions: (1) How do you use your assessment plan to improve student learning? (2) How is it informing semester conversion? (3) Can you cite success examples?
· Course Set 5 Reviewing: the subcommittee looked at: Chemistry 101 (Lima), Psych 100 (Mansfield), Psych 100 (Marion), Psych 100 (Newark).

E. ULAC:

ULAC had follow-up meeting on 2-23-10. 
· Two changes were made to the Curricular Experience Statement: 
· The first added the word “scientifically” to the very first sentence of the statement. The revised first sentence now reads: “The Ohio State University educates students to solve problems; to think critically, logically, scientifically, and creatively;…”
· The second change adds to the subsection “Develop and assimilate perspectives to” a fifth “arrowed” element that reads: understand the roles of science and technology.
· Changes were made to the proposed GE requirements:
· Course 5 was clarified: Achievement of math placement level “R” or completion of Math 075/104 and a Math or Logical Analysis course above that level. This was the intent all along and was not well presented initially.
· Courses 7 and 8: under the revised model both BA and BS will take 10 units of science (under the previous model 8 units were required for the BA and 10 for the BS). BA students will take 1 lab and BS students 2 labs, one from each category.
· Courses 10 and 11: Revised to require students to select courses from two of the three existing categories of Social Science offerings.
· Course 12: Revised to remove the option of fulfilling this category with a Social Science course.  Change made to encourage enrollment in Culture & Ideas or Historical Studies.
· Three other points discussed at ULAC:

· Recommendation for a new name (GEC or GE may have too much baggage)

· Expected learning outcomes need to be brought in alignment with our recommendations; we need to vet them.

· Successor courses of GEC need no further review; any exceptions currently in the system should also automatically pass through. 
F. Feedback from Subcommittees on GE Recommendation
· Arts & Humanities Subcommittee (B. Miller): 

· Overall the subcommittee is supportive of the new GE recommendation.

· Some suggestions for new name were made: 

· Liberal Arts Core (LAC)

· Liberal Arts and Sciences Core (LASC)

· Liberal Arts Core Curriculum (LACC)

· Arts and Sciences Requirement (ASR)

· “Foundational” is thought to be a better word than “general.”
· Sciences Subcommittee (J. Fredal):

· The language of the Curricular Experience document could use revision. It’s heavy on noun phrases and prepositional phrases and sounds rather impersonal and institutional.
· Courses 13 & 14: the 3 categories (service learning course, cross disciplinary seminar, education abroad) do not seem to have an official status and are not required. How do students know which courses officially fulfill those categories? (Those categories feel more like a recommendation). 
· Follow-up: M. Shanda: These 3 components are the only new components to this proposal. There should be a GE approval for study abroad & service learning. There should be approval of goals and ELOs for these categories. (There might indeed be some confusion: some education abroad would be GE and some would not.)

· 2013-14 would be the earliest that courses in those 2 categories could be offered.

· 597 successor courses would already have GE status.

· Study abroad and major: study abroad credit used for GE could not be double-counted in the major. Could be in the field of the major but not be counted as part of the credit hours necessary for the major.
· Though aware that the categories should be further defined, ULAC’s recommendation to CCI was that study abroad and service learning should have a role in GE.

· There is also need to develop goals and ELOs for cross disciplinary seminars.
· Comment: Chairs and directors have asked to clarify whether there will be student caps for 597s, 367s etc. This is something that CCI will have to address. (In Babcock report, there was a suggestion that 597s have no more than 40 students.)
· Sciences Subcommittee thought that under open option “another course 2-12 or 15” should probably read “another course 3-12 or 15.” A: No, that is not the case. Idea was that students would be given the choice to take more than one 367.

· Sequences will be eliminated. This will be a problem for courses that are currently approved as GEC as part of a sequence but are not GEC individually. One recommendation would be that CCI articulate course goals and expected learning outcomes for each of the new GE areas and review all sequence courses to ensure that all existing GEC courses in these areas do indeed fulfill the new GE goals and learning outcomes.
· M. Shanda: Those courses that currently only fulfill GEC requirements as 2nd course in sequence would have to be revised. 

· J. Fredal: Other solution is to put those courses in open option. 
· M. Shanda: But this would create 2nd class GE courses. 
· Comment #1: Using language referring to course 1, 2, 3 etc. is confusing. For example, “course 7” could be more than one course. Also, education abroad could be up to 6 credits. “Experience” followed by course type might be a good denomination. 
· Comment #2: Biological science will require a minimum of 3 units and physical sciences a minimum of 3 units.
· Q: If there are 2-cr labs could they be taken in open option? A: Yes (since such labs would fall under “course 2-12”).

· Concerning the following statement on p. 3 of original proposal: “All GE course work would be taken from outside the major area of study unless otherwise noted and upper division course work from an equivalent area (as determined by an academic advisor) should be allowed to be substituted automatically for what is typically a lower level requirement.” The subcommittee recommended some adjustments to the language re: “academic advisors” and “automatically.” “Automatically” could have far-reaching implications. In actuality, two or three advisors would have to agree. (There is a petition committee that handles those cases.) CCI recommends replacing “should be allowed to be substituted automatically” with “may be substituted with permission of the ASC Advising and Academic Services.”
· Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee:
· The Subcommittee expressed concern about reduction in History hours in original proposal. The Subcommittee is comfortable with new revisions.
· Subcommittee was pleased with new science requirement opportunity.

· In general, subcommittee is quite positive about latest version.

· One member raised issue of whether technological literacy should be included. (Before moving into that direction, it would be necessary to collect and include data. ULAC will continue to work on this.)
· Concern: Under revised system, it may be difficult or impossible for a BA student to take 2 classes to fulfill 10 credit hours for biological and physical sciences.

· M. Shanda: Maybe we should revisit the number of hours for sciences, make the number of hours 9-10 depending on how areas assign weight to their classes. 
· Right now Bio is proposing 4 cr-lab courses. It would be difficult to achieve 10 hours with 4 credit course for Bio.
· If 5-cr course is acceptable, we could take sequences and turn them in a 5-cr course.
· This conversation will be referred to ULAC.

Meeting adjourned 11:07. 
